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Senator Cash asked: 

 

Can you provide the total costs of administering income management for the NT, the APY 

Lands, trial sites and WA sites and the total number of customers for each of these sites? 

 

Answer: 

 

The amount allocated for the administration of New Income Management in the Northern 

Territory, including Financial Management Services, is found at page 170 of the Federal 

Budget, Budget Measures, Budget Paper No. 2, 2010-11.  

 

The amount allocated for the administration of Place-based income management over the 

forward estimates is found at page 183 of the Budget Measure, Budget Paper No.2, 2011-12. 

Funding for the establishment of income management in the Anangu Pitjantjatjara 

Yankunytjatjara (APY) Lands has been drawn from this allocation. 

 

Amounts allocated towards the administration of the income management trial in Western 

Australia are allocated each financial year and can be found in Budget Paper No. 2 of each 

Federal Budget from 2008-09 onwards. 

 

As at 22 February 2013 there were 18,108 people on income management in the Northern 

Territory, 1,591 people on income management in Western Australia, 287 people on income 

management in the Place-based sites and 284 people on income management in the APY 

Lands. 

 


